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6. Conclusion

Although price and income have widely investigated in the energy
market literature, little has done on the effects of stock market
development on energy demand. This study uses stock market devel-
opment indicators to examine the links between financial markets and
energy demand in OECD countries since majority of firms’ perfor-
mance listed in the stock market is directly or indirectly related to
energy consumption in an economy.

As an econometric procedure, we adopt static and dynamic panel
data models to estimate the short-run parameters. Furthermore, the
associated long-run coefficients are computed by using the Partial
Adjustment Model (PAM). The estimation results reveal that long run
elasticities are larger that short run elasticities all of which are less than
unity suggesting that energy demand is insensitive to price, income,
and stock market deepening indicators and energy is mostly a
necessity. The GMM results further suggest that income, size and
liquidity variables are all positive and significantly affect energy
demand while number of listed companies and turnover ratio do not
have a significant impact. In the short-run, a one percentage increase in
size (lnmarketcap) and liquidity (lnsttv) variables raises the demand
for oil by 0.012% and 0.07% while the associated parameters are
0.196% and 0.127% in the long run. As for the electricity use, a one
percentage rise in size and liquidity increases the consumption by
0.007 and 0.006 in the short-run and 0.05 and 0.043 in the long-run,
respectively. In overall, our empirical findings show that stock market
advancements, namely size and liquidity, have become one of the key
driving forces for an expansion of energy consumption in OECD
countries, apart from price and income.
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